MINUTES OF THE JULY 10TH, 2024, MEETING OF THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF THE BEARDSTOWN COMMUNITY PARK DISTRICT, CASS COUNTY, ILLINOIS, HELD AT 6PM. 
Becky Jones called the meeting to order at 6:04pm and roll was taken. Commissioners present included: Becky Jones, Seth Coats, Mandy Hardwick, Travis Schroll, and Stacy Sloan. Megan Coats and Deion Summers also attended.
The minutes from the June 12th, 2024, meeting were approved on a motion by Mandy Hardwick and a second from Seth Coats. 
The financial report was approved on a motion by Travis Schroll and a second from Seth Coats.
Director’s Report – 
· Damage at Kiwanis Park – No update from the insurance company.
· JBS Soccer Complex – Deion met with Martin and Adriana discussed how the Beardstown Soccer Club could assist with maintenance, concessions, and revenue generating. 
· Pony league will be finishing up their season July 16th. 
· Jr High Softball will start practicing on Rice field beginning of August and their season begins August 12th, the Park District will have concessions for these games.
· AC update – The Cardio Room has been fixed, but Meeting Room 2 has bigger issues and needs further work done. 
· Sudbrink Water Park – The diving board is broken and not safe for use.  We will order a new diving board in the off season. 
· GFL – We are still trying to get a credit amount from them for our account, until then, no payments will be made. 
· Solar Project – They will get us bid soon. 
· Rice Concession Electrical Project – We gave E & M the available dates for the project, and they will get back to us with a start date.
· OSLAD Grant – Due in Sept. Would like to take another swing at it for the Walking Path and Parking areas.
Topics Discussed/Voted on – 
The new mower will be put under Capitol Expenses.  
Seth was asked about a disc golf league, and the commissioners all agreed that would be great if someone wanted to get that going. 

The meeting was closed at 7:00pm.
The next regular meeting will be held on August 14th, 2024 at 6pm. 
